
 

Seabreeze Elementary School Advisory Council 

March 29, 2022 - Minutes 

Meeting called to order. Attendance: Natalie Brewster (Chair), Lauren Stout (PTA), Lindsay Williams 
(Friends of Seabreeze), Ernestine Mansh (Support Staff), Michelle Langevin (Parent), Ms. Troy (AP, 
representing Ms. Kimball), LaToya Thomas (Community – Carver Center), Ms. DeButy (Teacher), Audrey 
Sandels (Parent)   

Agenda reviewed and minutes will be distributed via email. 

Chair Report: Natalie Brewster represented Seabreeze at the Area Advisory Council Meeting held on 
Thursday, February 17, 2022 at Fletcher High School. The other Beaches schools in attendance included 
Fletcher High School, Fletcher Middle School, Atlantic Beach Elementary, San Pablo Elementary, and 
Mayport Elementary. The schools provided update on staffing and news. Highlights included Fletcher 
High contending for the Girls state soccer championship (they did win!), San Pablo getting a new roof 
and Mayport getting a new baby octopus.  

New Business: 

AP Troy provided a list of the upcoming testing for all grades. Testing starts Monday April 4th and end by 
May 17th. State testing (FSA) first for 3-5. District testing for all. K-2 – Iready 

AP Troy presented the three options for the FSRP plan. The staff will vote on this and SAC will be advised 
on selection on the next SAC meeting scheduled for April 19th. 

Reminder that next SAC meeting is right after a 4 day weekend. 

Public Comments: 

Lindsay Williams: Friends of Seabreeze: Grad packs fundraiser (MiniBar Donuts). Social meeting 
upcoming at Landshark (adults only) 

Lauren Stout: PTA: Successful Sprint, PTA Board recruitment on 4/9 (Breakfast at Another Broken Egg 
Café) 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 a.m. 

 


